
Heritage Patrol News 
Girl Scouts of Eastern Pennsylvania Heritage Patrol - Fall 2017 

 
 

HERITAGE PATROL SCHEDULE 2017-2018 
 

 November 11  BURNSIDE PLANTATION 
    Burnside Plantation 
February 3  VICTORIAN PASTIMES 
    East Hills Moravian Church 
March 3  THINKING DAY-HERITAGE STYLE 
    College Hill Moravian Church, Bethlehem 
April 14  MORAVIAN MEMORIES 
    Industrial Quarter of Historic Bethlehem 
 

 

GSEP HERITAGE PATROL TROOP 83002 

 
October        Nut & Candy Sale starts 
 

November  Troop Meetings 
                                                         Meeting for girls registered with Heritage Patrol and others who 

    wish to work on advancement through the Patrol will be held  
    during some patrol event meetings 9:00-12:00 or 1:00-4:00 – 
    attend one or the other. 
 

TBD         Christmas Service Project  
                                                     Shopping with Brownies and Juniors for families in need 
 

January 2018  Cookie Season starts!! 

 

Spring   Casseroles for the Homeless 
    We will cook morning and afternoon on this day from  
    9:00-12:00 and 1:00-4:00 
 

Spring/Summer Heritage Patrol Trip!! 

 
 
If you want to sell Nuts as one of the fundraisers for future activities please contact Mrs. Koehl at 610-248-1833. 

***ALL EVENTS START AT 8:30 AM SINCE WE WILL SET UP FOR THE DAY*** 
 

CHECK US OUT AT 

www.gsepheritagepatrol.com 

 



 
 
 
GSEP Heritage Patrol Troop 83002 – Kat O’Connor & Joelle Saunders 
This is an activity for all girls registered with Heritage Patrol to participate in traditional troop 
activities and advancements. This includes the fall product and cookie sales, the annual 
casseroles for the homeless, and the Christmas service project. This year meetings will be at all 
patrol events from either 9:00-12:00 or from 1:00-4:00.  
 
This group will be advised by Betsy Cutler and Hilary Jebitsch. We will meet to complete the 
paperwork side of Cadette, Senior, and Ambassador Journeys. If you can’t make the meetings, 
you can still make arrangements to work with Mrs. Cutler individually on your advancements. 
For information and permission slips contact Mrs. Cutler at (610) 395-2721 or 
betsy@nvision.com.  
 
 
 
BURNSIDE PLANTATION – Joanne Ritter & Kathleen Kovacs 
On November 11th Mrs. Burnside will be there to greet us as we arrive at Burnside Plantation. 
Brownies and Juniors will be earning our Brownie and Juniors Badges. All patrol members are 
encouraged to participate for the whole day. We are also working on a Senior Badge for this 
event – girls must attend Burnside at least 2 years and attend at least one morning and one 
afternoon to earn this Badge.  If you can’t come the whole day, we encourage you to come when 
you can for as long as you can.  Hope to see many of you at this event! Our Apprentice Patrol 
will begin meeting at this event. Give your friends a copy of the Apprentice Patrol flier and 
invite them to come and find out what Heritage Patrol is all about.  Return the interest form by 
October 15th for more information. 
 
 
 
APPRENTICE  PATROL – Kat O’Connor & Joelle Saunders 
The 2017-2018 Apprentice Patrol will have their first meeting November 11th at Burnside 
Plantation. The Apprentice Patrol was designed for Cadettes, Seniors, and Ambassadors. This 
group will meet during Burnside Plantation, Victorian Pastimes, Thinking Day-Heritage Style, 
and Moravian Memories from 1:00 to 4:00. Girls attending all sessions will earn the Historic 
Crafts Badge. They also will learn the leadership skills needed to advance to Journeywomen 
during these sessions.  A $25.00 fee will be charged for this program.  For more information or 
to get a flier and registration form visit our website at www.gsepheritagepatrol.com  or contact 
Kat O’Connor & Joelle Saunders at hpgsep@gmail.com 
 
 
 
VICTORIAN PASTIMES – Jennifer Coleman 
Victorian Pastimes will take place on February 3rd at East Hills Moravian Church in Bethlehem. 
Come join us for a spot of tea or hot chocolate. Please sign up to help on the registration form. 
We are also working on a Senior Badge for this event – girls must attend Victorian Pastimes at 
least 2 years and attend at least one morning and one afternoon to earn this Badge. 
 
  



 

THINGS TO REMEMBER 

 

 

DUES 
The fee for all returning patrol members is $15.00 and should be returned with the enclosed 
participation form please.  If finances are an issue please reach out to us.  Checks should be made 
payable to GSEP Heritage Patrol 
 

 

REGISTRATION 
Patrol members must be registered Girl Scouts. Please indicate on the form with which Troop 
you are registered.  If you are not registered with a Troop, you may register under Heritage 
Patrol 83002.  All registrations must be done online at www.gsep.com  
 

 

SERVICE TIME 
If you are working on service time for school or organizations outside Girl Scouting, it is your 
responsibility to obtain the proper forms and bring them to us at an event.  To document Girl 
Scout service or leadership hours please email us at hpgsep@gmail.com 
 

 

NOTE TO PARENTS 
Heritage Patrol cannot meet unless parents help us maintain the necessary adult/girl ratio. If each 
of you would help out with one session a year it would be greatly appreciated. 
 
 
 

HERITAGE PATROL UNIFORM 
 Heritage Patrol t-shirt, sweatshirt, or colonial outfit must be worn at all events. 

 

 

LEADER CONTACT INFORMATION 
Kat O’Connor  (610) 432-4983   Joelle Saunders (610) 653-9568 
 
Hilary Jebitsch (610) 216-5100 Monica Roach  (610) 515-9113           
 

  



 

Heritage Patrol Fall 2017 Event Registration Form 

 
Please look ahead at your calendar and check your availability for these great upcoming Heritage 
Patrol events. Creating each event’s schedule is challenging and we need your commitment in 
order for these events to continue to be fun, successful, and run smoothly for everyone.  Please 
contact us with any questions or concerns.  Please return this form by October 15th. 
 
Scout name_______________________________Parent name__________________________ 
Scout phone______________________________ Parent phone__________________________ 
Scout email ______________________________ Parent email __________________________ 
Address ______________________________________________________________________ 
Cadette Trp #_____ Senior Trp #_____ Ambassador Trp #_____Heritage Patrol  #83002______ 
 

I have saved the dates for the following events: 
 

November 11th - BURNSIDE PLANTATION 
I will attend: 

  ALL DAY_____8:30 to 4:15   AM ONLY_____8:30 to 1:00   
        PM ONLY_____12:00 to 4:15 
I can not attend _____ 
My Mom and/or Dad can/cannot help at Burnside 
 
 
 

February 3rd - VICTORIAN  PASTIMES 
I will attend:  

  ALL DAY_____8:30 to 3:45   AM ONLY_____8:30 to 1:00   
        PM ONLY_____12:00 to 3:45 
I cannot attend _____ 
My Mom and/or Dad can/cannot help at Victorian Pastimes 
 
 
New Apprentice Patrol members please send in your $25.00 fee. If finances are an issue please 
reach out to us.  Fee includes a shirt, patches, materials, and dues. 
 

Active members (who have participated in at least one event) may order a sweatshirt for $15.00 
               S     M     L     XL     XXL 
 

 * Heritage Patrol Uniform (t-shirt, sweatshirt, or colonial outfit) needs to be worn at Burnside 
Plantation.  For Victorian Pastimes, please wear something nice such as a dress, pastel blouse, 
skirt, or nice pants - no jeans. 
 
                                
Parent Signature______________________________________________ Date _____________ 
 

Please return by October 15th to Joelle Saunders at 1433 Russett Road, Orefield, PA 18069.  
Please make checks payable to GSEP Heritage Patrol 


